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MINUTES 
 
Montevallo City Council Work Session  
January12, 2015 
5:30 p.m. at City Hall  
  
Mayor Hollie C. Cost, Council Member Rusty Nix, Council Member Jason Peterson, 
Council Member Willie Goldsmith and Council Member Dee Woodham were in 
attendance. Council Member Sharon Gilbert was absent.      

Mayor Cost called the work session to order at 5:30 p.m.  

Chief Bill Reid presented the Fire Department report: 
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The Chief also informed the Council that Brandon Broadhead is serving on the federal 
Assistance to Firefighters grant review team. As such, he should bring back to 
Montevallo a lot of good ideas and insights as to how we can write successful grants.  

The Chief noted that the grants we submitted this year may include some or the things 
the grantor is looking for this year, namely regional cooperation.  Our Battalion 1 grant 
request will support several fire districts. Similarly, changes in their selection criteria 
may make it easier for us to receive a grant for the fire truck we requested.   

The Chief said they had a busy weekend – 7 calls Friday, zero calls Saturday and 9 
calls Sunday.  He also mentioned that our EMS program is working well.  Our new 
transport unit should be here by the end of the month.  

Chief Littleton presented the Police Department report:  
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Mayor Cost asked the Chief about the Housing Abatement Board. The Chief informed 
the council that the board meets Tuesday night at 6:00.  

Council Member Woodham asked Chief Littleton how this past year’s statistics compare 
with the previous year.  The Chief said he would pull those numbers and get back to the 
council.   

Kirk Hamby reported that the Public Works crews have been working to clean out a 
large number of the city’s clogged drainage culverts.  He estimated that 60-70% had 
been cleared of debris, including everything from branches to drink coolers. He also 
reported that the Landscape Specialist Position job opening closed last Friday.  He 
hopes to have interviewed the two respondents by week’s end.   He noted, as well, that 
two of the American Elms on the Promenade next to Regions need to be replaced at the 
cost of $200 per tree.  

Herschel Hale suggested we not replant the tree closest to the Regions driveway.  He 
said it is too close to the driveway and will need to be routinely pruned back once it fills 
out.      
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Mayor Cost informed the council we received compensation for the dead trees from the 
utility company which damaged them.  As such, we have the money to replace them.  

Council Member Nix expressed his concern that the street may not look good if we do 
not replace them both as originally planned. Mr. Hale said he thought the street would 
look fine.  Mayor Cost suggested we plant a bush in the location nearest the drive.  Mr. 
Hale said we could plant a holly like the others along the Promenade. He Mayor asked 
them to look into that possibility. Mr. Hale said a holly would cost around $60, rather 
than $200 for the Elm.  

Mr. Hamby also informed the council that he met with Mrs. Lilly regarding the planting of 
bushes in front of her house - 10 hollies at $30 each.  The Mayor reminded the council 
that we took down Mrs. Lilly’s fence as part of our Dailey Park project and she agreed to 
allow us to replace it with bushes instead of a fence.   

Council Member Woodham asked if the plantings would be in our right-of-way.  The 
Mayor said her fence was actually in our right-of-way and that the bushes would be, as 
well.  Mr. Hale suggested we let her look at the type of bush we intend to plant to get 
her okay before we purchase them.  

Mr. Hamby said we are only 8 weeks away from restarting our grass cutting efforts.  Our 
mowers are being serviced, but are in generally good condition. Our ball fields are 
planted with Winter Rye and need to be cut already, since our baseball and softball 
teams are already starting to practice on them.   

Mr. Hale reminded everyone that Arbor Day is Saturday, February 28th. He also 
mentioned that Freda Shivers at the Boys & Girls Club had asked if we are still planning 
to improve the patio at the Recreation Center.  

Council Member Woodham said we will need to see if we still have funds available for 
those improvements.    

Mr. Hale suggested we get the Arbor Board and Park Board together to walk through 
the park to see what all needs to be done.  

Council Member Woodham reminded everyone that we have raise the money needed 
to plant trees in the park along Shoal Creek.  She suggested that group consider where 
the trees should be located.  She also reported that she met at Orr Park with a 
representative from Freshwater Land Trust who suggested ways to address our erosion 
problems along the creek, including placing rip-rap along the creek and covering it with 
soil, grasses and plants.   

Mayor Cost said she will ask Mr. Waites for a report from ValloCycle for the next 
meeting, including the status of the bikes being stored at the recycling center.  
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Shane Baugh reported that activity at the parks is “wide open” – noting that baseball, 
softball, volleyball and soccer registration is underway. He noted that our new volleyball 
program should be exciting – adding that we will be in the same league as the Alabaster 
YMCA.  

At Stephens Park, the concrete work is nearly complete. They still have to pour the new 
walkway and handicapped parking spaces.  

Mayor Cost asked about the timbers needed to line the parking area.  Council Member 
Nix, whose company has offered to donate the timbers, said he should have them soon.  
Mayor Cost suggested, if need be, that we put some temporary barrier up to keep 
visitors from pulling all the way up to the fence.  

Mr. Baugh said our first tournament is February 28th. Mr. Nix said he will make sure we 
have the timbers by the end of January.  He noted, however, that our crews would 
probably need to pick them up at the plant.  

Mayor Cost noted that the Scout Lodge is now being rented on a regular basis.  Mr. 
Baugh added that it has been rented every Saturday since we opened it up for rentals.  
He noted we will also be charging a light fee for use of our ball fields.    

Council Member Nix reported several dead trees in the park. Mr. Hamby said he is 
aware of those trees and that, as Council Member Nix suggested, we could cut several 
of those down ourselves.   

Council Member Nix reminded the council that the Trail Committee meets tomorrow 
night. He also pointed out that there are still no silt fences on the property on Hwy 25. 
Council Member Woodham said the last we heard, that property owner had been 
reported to ADEM.  The council asked for an update on that situation.  

Mr. Hamby said we have 3 light poles at the ball field that the county is going to help us 
move them, as well as the old siren pole at Mahler.   

Council Member Nix asked about the activity at the property across from Mahler.    

Allie Williams presented the Library report: 

 

 
 
CIRCULATION:    3338 Items Charged  
     (Increased by 12%) 
     
COMPUTER USE:   667 users 
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(Decreased by 9%) 
      
STORYTIME/4:   42 Children         
    
      
MOVIES/3: 109 People Attended    

        
    

CHILDREN’S PROGRAMS:   128 
 
WEBSITE VISITS:    1,705 visits since December 22, 2014  
 
 
 
DEPOSITS:    
 
 
 
   
 

   
 
  
 
 
 

 
 
Ms. Williams also requested the purchase of new cameras using funds from the library’s 
unallocated reserve. Mayor Cost suggested this request be added to the Agenda.  

 

 
Montevallo City Council Meeting 
January 12, 2015 
6:00 p.m. at City Hall 
 
Mayor Hollie C. Cost, Council Member Rusty Nix, Council Member Jason Peterson, 
Council Member Willie Goldsmith and Council Member Dee Woodham were in 
attendance. Council Member Sharon Gilbert was absent.      

Meeting Called to Order - Mayor opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m. 

Pledge of Allegiance   

12/5/14 $138.15 
12/15/14 $121.56 
12/19/14 $233.45 
12/31/14 $75.40 
12/31/14 $221.25 

  
  
  TOTAL $789.81 



12 
 

Approval and/or corrections of the minutes – Council Member Nix made a motion to 
approve the Minutes from December 22, 2014 as presented.  Council Member 
Woodham seconded.  ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED.   
 
Student Recognitions / Awards: NONE 
 
Opportunities for citizens to speak to the Council  
 
Ray Heard addressed the council regarding a dead oak tree on the lot adjacent to his 
property.  He said the tree is dropping limbs on his property and is a hazard.  He asked 
if the city could do anything about that tree.  
 
Mr. Hamby said he is aware of that problem but that the tree is not in the city right-of-
way. He said there may a Water & Sewer Board right-of-way in that vicinity and that 
they may be able to assist him.  
 
Committee Reports and Consideration of Bills: 
 
Public Health & Safety (Police, Fire, Code Enforcement, Housing Abatement)– 
Discussed earlier.  
 
Sustainability (Streets & Sanitation, Recycling, Arbor & Beautification, ValloCycle, 
Environmental Preservation Initiatives) – Discussed earlier.  
 
Recreation, Preservation and Community Development (Parks & recreation, Golf 
Course, Youth Athletics, Trails, Historical Commission, Planning &Zoning, Annexations) 
– Discussed earlier.  
 
Education, Arts & Outreach (Schools, UM, Boys & Girls Club, Library, American 
Village, Sister City Commission, Artwalk, Middle School Grant) – Discussed earlier.  
 
In the absence of Council Member Gilbert, Mayor Cost said there was no education 
report.  However, informed the council that she is appointing Cindy Boyd to a vacant 
mayoral appointee position on the Sister City Commission. She also reminded everyone 
that our Safe Routes to Schools project should be underway shortly.  
 
Finance, Economic Development & Tourism (Finance, MDCD, IDB, Chamber) –  
 
 
Council Member Woodham informed the council there will be an IDB meeting Thursday, 
5:30 p.m. at the Fox & Pheasant.   
 
Mayor Cost mentioned that she is working to create a “Meet Me on Main” program to 
help support downtown merchants during construction on Main Street.  Construction is 
scheduled to begin in July or August.  
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Council Member Woodham pointed out several of the higher bills, including $1,200 to 
Muni Code.  She also reported that she met with a representative from USDA at the 
Mahler property to discuss potential funding sources for projects there.  She said it was 
a very encouraging meeting.  
 
Council Member Goldsmith made a motion to approve the purchase of new cameras for 
the library using the library’s unallocated surplus funds, around $994. Council Member 
Woodham seconded.  ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED.    
 
Consent Agenda: NONE 
 
New Business  
 
Appointment of City Prosecutor – Mayor Cost informed the council that we received 
resumes from two highly qualified candidates, either of which would be a great 
prosecutor for our city.  However, she recommended the council approve the 
appointment of Mark Wilson, noting that he is already working with us when our current 
prosecutor is not in court.   Chief Littleton said all of his officers like Mr. Wilson and 
support his appointment, as well.  
 
Council Member Nix made a motion to appoint Mark Wilson as the new City Prosecutor. 
Council Member Goldsmith seconded.  ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED.   
 
Old Business: NONE 
 
Board Appointments: NONE 
 
Other Business: NONE 
 
Citizen Participation: NONE 
 
There being no further business before the council, Council Member Woodham made a  
motion to adjourn.  Council Member Nix seconded.  ALL AYES . . . Meeting  
ADJOURNED at 6:11 p.m. 
 
Submitted by: 
 
 
Herman Lehman 
City Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
  


